
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Carl Epps <carl.epps@nelsonmullins.com>

Date: 8/20/2015 11:01:13 AM
Subject: RE: Agenda / Spokesman

Attachments: Agenda for Gov Supertinendents Meeting 8.21.2015.docx

Thank you. Attached is the updated agenda. 
Please let me know if you need anything else. 
Katherine

From: Carl Epps [mailto:carl.epps@nelsonmullins.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2015 5:38 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: Agenda / Spokesman

Thanks for preparing the agenda. It looks good to me.

I plan on making a few comments on behalf of the districts, and I know of 
two superintendents who want to speak. The rest should flow as Governor 
Haley directs if that's ok.

Carl

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2015 4:22 PM
To: Carl Epps
Subject: Agenda / Spokesman

Carl,
Please let me know if you're okay with the draft agenda attached. 
Will you be the spokesman for the Superintendents'?
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

From: Carl Epps [mailto:carl.epps@nelsonmullins.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2015 9:38 AM
To: Schimsa, Rebecca; lhart@dwtlawfirm.com; Linda Silvey
Cc: Patel, Swati; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: RE: Parking for Friday

Thank you. This is very helpful.

Do we have a room number for the meeting? I assume it is in the Blatt 
building.
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Also, I have received an inquiry from one of the districts asking whether the 
superintendent can bring two others working with the district with her. 
Advices please.

Carl

From: Schimsa, Rebecca [mailto:RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, August 18, 2015 4:16 PM
To: Carl Epps; lhart@dwtlawfirm.com; Linda Silvey
Cc: Patel, Swati; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Parking for Friday

Good afternoon all,

Our office has reserved 23 parking spaces (the maximum number available) in the Visitor Lot on the corner of 
Pendleton and Assembly Streets for the Superintendents' meeting with the Governor this Friday. The spots are first- 
come, first-served but are available for use all day, if needed. The entrance and exit to the lot is on the 1000 Block of 
Pendleton Street, and guests may park in any open spot.

The security gate code is 2883.

We hope this is helpful. If you have any questions, please let me know.

Thank you,

Rebecca Schimsa

Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561

Confidentiality Notice

This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This communication 
may contain information that is proprietary, privileged, confidential or otherwise legally exempt from 
disclosure.

If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to read, print, retain, copy or disseminate this 
message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately either 
by phone (800-237-2000) or reply to this e-mail and delete all copies of this message.
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